To my fellow cricketers

Gentlemen, writing this report makes me realise that we all have been through a very difficult period, not only playing, but going through a period in history that has affected us all. We started off the season in such a way that I thought “it is going to be our season”, only to find, putting it mildly, that we lost our way .
Not that we stopped trying; just that we forgot our basics and failed to be a winning machine. Yes, myself included; I failed in my bowling/batting. However hard we all tried we could not get back to winning ways. Anyone who really knows me knew that I, like others, felt we were just going through the motions. Next season, if selected as your captain, I promise that it will not happen again. You all, like me, must regain our old ways and set standards that will bring the right results. Don’t take this personally; it’s just that as a unit we have to get back on track and show the opposition we mean business. I know we can all do it. 
I must just mention that not everything is doom and gloom. On the playing side, Richie Davies was chosen as our O70s cricketer of the year (congratulations Richie you deserved this trophy). So Gents, will you be next season’s WINNER?

Your Captain
Geoff Saunders

